## HAVELOCK UMC NEWSLETTER

402-466-6736

Volume 56, No 8 August 29, 2014

#### FALL FESTIVAL DINNER

A Steak Dinner will be held on Monday, September 15<sup>th</sup> from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.

Tickets will be sold in advance for \$10.00 for adults and \$5.00 for children 10 and under. Tickets at the door will be \$11.00. Carry out meals will be available.

The menu is steak, gravy, mashed potatoes, corn or green beans, roll, jello salad, and pie or angel food cake. A choice of beverage is available.

The sponsoring group for the dinner is the Havelock United Methodist Women.

All profits from this dinner will go to the 125<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration of the church.

## SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES TO BEGIN

The beginning of our new Sunday school year is Sunday, September 7th, at 10:45 a.m. for adults and children. Classes will be available for Preschool (2-4 year olds), kindergarten (5 year olds), First and Second Grades, Third and Fourth Grades, Fifth and Sixth Grades, Youth and Adults.

#### MEET US AT THE CAR SHOW!

HUMC will be hosting a bake table at the Havelock Car Show on Sunday, September 14<sup>th</sup>, from 11:00 am until 5:00 pm! Please help us reintroduce our church to the Havelock Community. We have flyers to hand out and will sell baked goods donated by you, our members.

Please join us on 62<sup>rd</sup> and Havelock, in front of the Vickeridge, anytime during the day to visit and just enjoy the activities of the day!

#### FALL BRUNCH

Members and friends of Havelock United Methodist Church are invited to a **KICK-OFF TO FALL BRUCH** on Sunday, September 28<sup>th</sup> following the church service. Come and enjoy egg casseroles, fruit cups, coffee cake, juice and coffee.

This is a great time to enjoy fellowship with good friends and to share your summer experiences with others. We will be looking forward to seeing you there.

A FREE WILL OFFERING WILL BE TAKEN TO COVER THE COST OF THE FRESH FRUIT.

# CALLING ALL COOKS! AND TASTERS!

Havelock United Methodist Church is in the process of printing an **ALL NEW 2014** cookbook.

It has been 25 years since we printed our last cookbook, so now is the time to do a new one! So we are asking for any new recipes, old recipes, family recipes, helpful hints, humorous hints. We would like recipes that your kids, grandkids, neighbors, and pets or anyone else enjoys!

Please print each recipe on a separate sheet of paper, list ingredients in the order used and make sure all ingredients are included in the directions. Include all amounts and container sizes. Write directions in paragraph form, include temperatures and all cooking, chilling, baking or freezing times.

Please leave recipes in the church office by September 21, 2014.

## 125<sup>th</sup> ANNIVERSARY UPDATE 1890-2015

The 125<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration of Havelock United Methodist Church is one year away. The day will be observed on Sunday, August 16, 2015. A time of celebration is being planned for a special worship service, dinner and program. Details will be passed along in future Havelock UMC Newsletters. Each month a short section of church history and/or information will be written to keep everyone informed.

Much of the history of Havelock UMC has been compiled from the 75<sup>th</sup> and 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary books written for those occasions. "The 75 Years of Going Ahead", a history of the first 75 years of Havelock Methodist Church, was compiled by Verna E. Powers. Additional history and updates were written by the 100<sup>th</sup> Centennial Committee with Marjorie Fisher as Chairperson. These publications provide a detailed description of the many activities, worship services and functions held at this location for the first 100 years.

In the coming months, we will be remembering the history and activity of the first 100 and adding the past 25 years to the legacy of this church family, sharing God's message and love to the neighborhood of 61<sup>st</sup> and Morrill.

#### **PICTURES NEEDED**

Pictures are needed to be used in publications to be used for the 125<sup>th</sup> celebration. If you have pictures taken in the church of Christmas programs, church activities, choirs, etc., the 125<sup>th</sup> committee would like to view them. All pictures will be returned to owners. Please leave pictures

at the office with Leona or Dean Honnen. Thanks for your help.

#### ANNUAL FALL CRAFT FAIR

It might be hard to imagine right now but fall is on the way and so is our Annual Craft Fair, Saturday, October 4<sup>th</sup>. The Adult Bible Study sponsors this event, but we couldn't be successful without all of you. Once again we are asking for volunteers to help man the kitchen and a few good men and women to make sure everything gets put back where it belongs after the craft show. We are also in need of people to donate bars and cookies for lunch and other baked goods to sell. Of course, if you have a bad back and you don't life to bake, we can always use cash donations to purchase items for the lunch. If you would like to help in anyway, please contact Karen Lamb, 402-540-8532.

#### **PASTOR'S NOTES**

The last book in the Bible is often called Revelations. It is actually an account of a single revelation to a man called John exiled on the island of Patmos off the coast of Asia Minor (Turkey). Many have seen this book as pointing to signs of the end of time. Others believe it to be a letter of encouragement to seven churches under persecution.

PBS Frontline says: "The Greek word apokalypsis (from which we get the English word "apocalypse") literally means "something uncovered" or "revealed." It emerged as a new genre of literature in early Jewish tradition.

Over centuries many have tried to use the Revelation to John as a prediction of the future. One of the main problems is that most of these "predictions" have failed to come true.

While in seminary I wrote a research paper on the genre of apocalyptic literature and it's popularity in the third century.

I invite you to join me soon in a journey to understanding the purpose for this literature in the third century and what it may have to say to us today.

Grace and Peace Richard

#### KING FAMILY SCHOLORSHIP

The King Family Scholarship was presented to Tiffany Harris and Julia Sanford on Sunday, August 10<sup>th</sup>.

Julia will be attending Nebraska Wesleyan University. Tiffany will be attending Southeast Community College.

#### CHRISTIAN BAPTISM

Congratulations to Piper Michaele Adams who was baptized on Sunday, August 10<sup>th</sup>.

Piper is the daughter of Michael and Melissa Adams.

THE SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER ISSUE OF THE UPPER ROOM IS NOW AVAILABLE IN THE EAST HALL BY THE PANTRY CART.

#### WITH SYMPATHY

The congregation extends its Christian love and sincere sympathy to the families of Dan Almery, Lois Mundt and James (Jim) McConnell.

Dan passed away on August 3<sup>rd</sup>. His funeral service was held on August 8<sup>th</sup>. Lois passed away on August 4<sup>th</sup>. Her funeral service was held on August 7<sup>th</sup>. Jim passed away on August 20<sup>th</sup>. His funeral service was held on August 23<sup>rd</sup>.

#### DIAPER DEPOT

The first Sunday of each month we will be collecting diapers, wipes and Desitin ointment for Diaper Depot. The box will be placed in the narthex on Sunday, September 7<sup>th</sup>. Also monetary donations will be accepted.

#### **YOUTH NEWS**

The month of August brought the Lancaster County Fair. The Youth Group made and baked 30 pies to donate to the United Methodist Pie Booth. We made 7 peach, 7 apple, 7 strawberry rhubarb and 9 cherry pies. The kids did great and had fun learning the art of pie making. They worked the booth at the fair on Sunday, August 3<sup>rd</sup>. It was great that the kids got to work together and share the experience with each other.

#### **THANK YOU**

The family of Irma Woudenberg would like to thank everyone for keeping Irma in your heart by sending cards, visiting her and keeping her in your thoughts and prayers. It is truly appreciated. She is doing fine at Sumner Place Nursing Home, everyone sure loves her there!

Irma has a new great grand-daughter and a new great grand-son!

## DON'T COOK WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 24<sup>th</sup>

Join us here at Havelock UMC for our "4<sup>th</sup> Wednesday Community Supper" event. Supper will be served from 5:00 – 6:30 p.m. A basket for a free will donation will be available.

#### YARN! YARN! YARN!

Have extra yarn you're not using or that is stored in a box somewhere? Edie Everson has started a small group that is crocheting scarves for the needy and homeless. They are then given to the City Mission and the Salvation Army where they help many keep warm during the long cold nights & days of winter. If you'd like to help with this loving project contact Edie @ 402-466-0158 or leave it at the church. Thank you!

## UNITED METHODIST WOMEN'S NEWS

#### **CIRCLE MEETINGS**

ESTHER – Sat., September 20<sup>th</sup>, 8:30 a.m. Panera Bread, 201 N 66<sup>th</sup> St.

PRISCILLA – Thur., September 25<sup>th</sup>, 10 a.m. Chapel
Program – Jean Heiser
Hostess – Bonnie Kalkwarf

RUTH – Tues., September 30<sup>th</sup>, 7:00 p.m. 419 Indian Road Program – Kathy Dukes Hostess – Doris Smith

#### SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING

The United Methodist Women would like to invite all women of our church to attend the Wednesday, September 10th, General Meeting.

This is a salad supper at 6:30 p.m. Our speaker will be Tami Barrett of Aging Partners talking about Medicare Fraud. If you would like to attend, please bring a salad to share and call Laura Pape at 402-466-6338 by Friday, September 5<sup>th</sup>

so we will know how many ladies will be attending. We will also need to let our speaker know ahead of time, so she can have enough handouts for everyone.

#### **UMW ANNUAL MEETING**

The Annual Blue River District meeting will be held on Saturday, September 13<sup>th</sup> at Seward UMC, 1400 N 5<sup>th</sup> St., Seward, NE. Registration and coffee at 9:30 am. The meeting begins at 10:00 am. Pre-paid lunch, \$6.00 per person. Send check and names by Wednesday September 3<sup>rd</sup>, Attn: United Methodist Women, Seward United Methodist Church, 1400 N 5<sup>th</sup> St., Seward, NE 68434. The meeting will close at 3:00 pm.

The keynote speaker is Judy McGonigle Akers, Executive Vice President, Della Lamb Community Services, Kansas City, Mo.

#### **FELLOWSHIP COFFEE**

Join us for coffee and refreshments before worship on Sunday mornings in Friendship Parlor.

#### **SEPTEMBER**

1	CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED	
2	5:00	Foodnet
3		
4		
5	6:30-8:30 narcotics Anonymous	
6	9:00	Men's Breakfast
7	8:15	Trustees
	9:00	Fellowship Coffee
	9:30	Morning Worship
	10:45	Sunday school for all ages
8	7:00	AA
9	5:00	Foodnet
10	6:30	UMW General Meeting

11		
12	6:30-8	:30 Narcotics Anonymous
13		•
14	9:00	Fellowship Coffee
	9:30	Morning Worship
	10:45	Sunday school for all ages
	11:00	- 5:00 Car Show (Havelock)
15	5:00 -	7:00 FALL FESTIVAL DINNER
	7:00	AA
16	5:00	Foodnet
17		
18		
19	6:30 -	8:30 Narcotics Anonymous
		Esther Circle
	9:00 -	2:00 Quilts for Kids
21	9:00	Fellowship Coffee
		Morning Worship
	10:45	Sunday school for all ages
22	9:00	Deadline for News
	7:00	AA
23	5:00	Foodnet
24	5:00 -	6:30 4 <sup>th</sup> Wednesday Dinner
25	10:00	Priscilla Circle
26	9:00	Hav-O-Gram Issued
	6:30 -	8:30 Narcotics Anonymous

9:00 Men's Breakfast
9:00 Fellowship Coffee
9:30 Morning Worship
10:45 FALL BRUNCH
4:00 O.V.E.R.
7:00 AA
5:00 Foodnet
7:00 Ruth Circle

## THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON LABOR DAY MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 1<sup>st</sup>.